Board of Trustees

Finance Committee Meeting
December 7, 2010

2:30 pm
The Board of Trustees Finance Committee Meeting was called to order at 2:30 pm.  Those present were Ben Cooper, Bob Evins, Dennis Wiles, Dr. Richard Dawe, Tina Wheelis, and Michelle Gray.
Mrs. Tina Wheelis presented the minutes from the May 7, 2010 meeting.  Bob Evins made a motion to approve the minutes with a second from Dennis Wiles.

Discussion Item 1 – Budget Revisions Based on Year-end Cash Allocation
Mrs. Tina Wheelis started the discussion by reminding everyone that the Board of Trustees approved setting up a designated reserve fund during the May, 2010 Board meeting.  Mrs. Wheelis explained how the reserve fund would work.  It would utilize the same bank account, but the reserve fund would be separate from the operating fund in the accounting system.  Dr. Dawe stated that the reserve fund is currently set at 8 percent, but may need to be adjusted in future years.  Mrs. Wheelis presented the Board members with a recommended breakdown of how the 2009/10 reserve will be allotted (total of $531,532):

$159,460  Future Construction


  125,000  Mammoth Spring (purchase of building and lot/renovations)

    75,000  Ash Flat parking lot

  172,072  Unrestricted funds

Mrs. Wheelis then gave the Board a breakdown of the $172,072 for unrestricted funds:


   $107,750 Supplies/Services 

       43,500  Salaries

  
       13,822  Fringe benefits


         3,000  Travel


         4,000  Utilities

Discussion Item 2 – Personnel
Mrs. Tina Wheelis noted that the Board of Trustees approved Cost of Living Adjustments for all college employees during its' May 2010 Board Meeting.  Subsequently, the State of Arkansas put a hold on all raises for the 2010-2011 fiscal year, with their decision to be revisited later in the fiscal year.  In December 2010, the State decided to lift the hold and allow state institutions to go ahead with the raises.  Mrs. Wheelis stated that the total cost of these raises (2% COLA adjustment and applicable career service bonuses) would be approximately $45,000. Mrs. Wheelis explained that the raises would take effect retroactively.
Also, for informational purposes, Mrs. Wheelis gave a brief overview of the current job openings at the College.  The two openings were Landscape Specialist and Accounting Technician.
The meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm. 

